## **December 2022 LLT Minutes**

## **Standing Committees**

Ordeal- Preparing for the spring weekend.

**Brotherhood**- Brotherhood Blitz will be this Saturday December 7th at HSR. If interested in joining the committee, send an email to the brotherhood@Octoro22.org.

Vigil- Need a new youth chair. Will have a brief meeting about inductions.

**Troop Rep.** Need a new youth chair. If you do not have an OA Troop Rep, email <a href="mailtooprep@octoraro22.org">trooprep@octoraro22.org</a>

**Unit Elections-** Looking for people interested in filling district positions. Have not conducted any elections in the past month.

**Ceremonies/Costumes-** Mia Christenson will be taking over as team lead.

Fire Circle- Prepared for Brotherhood Blitz.

Communications- Looking for more members to join the communications committee if interested email communications@octorao22.org.

**Nominations-** looking for ways to expand outside of weekends.

**Conventions-** Looking for a new youth chair for Conclave 2023. Conclave will be held at Hawk Mountain Scout Reservation from June 2-4 2023.

**Camping Promotions-** Billy Blankmeyer will be taking over as the Camping Promotions youth chair. Send pictures from weekends and camping trips to <a href="mailto:campingromotions@octoraro22.org">campingpromotions@octoraro22.org</a> in order to help promote camping.

**Projects-** No report

Trail Crew- Preparing for April service weekend.

LLD- Sign up for December LLD which will be held on December 10th. Signups are up.

Kitchen- Preparing for the April Weekend.

Trustee-Tristan Eversmeyer will be taking over as team lead.

Banquet- The banquet is being planned for next year, at the Red Clay room in Kennett Square.

**Day of Service-** Garret Hoopes has taken over as the youth team lead. Looking for possibilities for Day of Service projects in the spring.

Cub Day- Looking to do an overnight event at Camp Ware in the spring.

Fellowship- Thinking about a possible fellowship winter event.

Youth Protection- Looking forward to a successful and safe LLD weekend.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Sean Darlington Lodge Chief